
From:    Mary B. Larson 
Sent:  April 8 2025 
To:    Members of the Administration Committee and the Town Council 
Subject: Ethics Commission 
 

First of all, thank you for your dedication, your talents and your time devoted to our town.  It 
cannot be easy!  We are a small town, with growing pains and challenging issues that our 
forebears could not have imagined.  I am writing to voice my opinion that it is time that we 
join the majority of towns and cities in the state who have formally addressed the diƯicult 
questions of ethics in today’s world. 

I have been a resident of town since 1969, raised a family here, and ministered 20 years in 
two diƯerent churches in town.  I have always been an unaƯiliated voter, because I vote by 
character and not by party.  Obviously, though, ethics are a primary concern in my life.  My 
concern is that I am seeing the town I love being torn apart by contentious issues and 
proposals, and that trust in public oƯicials is being eroded by rumors and ethical concerns.   

I know there is a proposal which you are considering to create a code of ethics, along with 
an ethics commission to oversee it, whose time, I believe, has come.  We need an 
independent, neutral body of residents who would have the responsibility to advise public 
oƯicials with ethical questions, evaluate questions and concerns, and render decisions.  
They must be trained for this responsibility, not be employees of the town or members of 
any commission or board in the town, and not motivated by political agendas. 

The town, as any organization, must have clear standards of ethical conduct.  Public trust 
depends upon avoiding even appearances of impropriety.  The State of Connecticut had a 
recommendation that municipalities adopt a code addressing several important issues:  
conflict of interest, disclosure and recusal, gifts, use of property and information, mis-use 
of oƯice or position, nepotism, and contracting, including hiring and firing. 

I have read concerns that adopting a code will created threats of retroactive complaints, or 
incur legal expenses for the town.  The longer we wait, however, the greater the diƯiculty.  
The draft of the code needs some tweaks before being adopted, yes; but unaddressed 
issues could create even worse legal expenses in years to come.   It never works to think 
problems will disappear if we ignore them! 

Rev. Dr. Mary Brown Larson (Mobby) 
53 Harvard Terrace, Gales Ferry 

 



 

 


